LEAMINGTON SPA AMATEUR SWIMMING CLUB

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

held on 9 June 2016 at Warwick School

MINUTES OF 122nd ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
1.
Introduction and welcome

The meeting was opened by Ken Dorset, Chairman of LSASC Trustees, who had been invited to chair the meeting. Apologies were received from life members Trevor Clark, John Russell and Chris Tarrant.
2.
Minutes of 2015 AGM
On a proposal from Nikki Bradbrook and seconded by Jane Kidd, the minutes were approved as a correct record.

3.
Matters arising

There were no matters arising from the minutes.

4.
Treasurer’s report and approval of accounts
The accounts were presented by Dana Payne, Club Treasurer.  
The Club was reported to have had a good year financially, due in large part to the move to termly payments for the learn-to-swim programme.  Not only had this had a positive impact on the Club’s finances, but also on swimmers’ attendance.  Income from squads had increased with in influx in members at the beginning of the year.  The positive financial position of the Club had allowed lump sum payments to be made to teachers and coaches, who were largely unpaid, as a gesture of thanks.

A question was received from the floor regarding the relative costs of pool hire.  The Treasurer reported that the local authority pools were the most expensive.
On a proposal from Janet Welsh, seconded by Andy Lee-Brown, the accounts were approved.  The accounts were filed.
5.
Annual membership fee
It was agreed by those present that the Committee be allowed to set the membership fee closer to the renewal date once there was a clearer picture of the finances.

6.
Report of Chief Coach
Graham Nash, Performance Head Coach, presented a report on the Club’s achievements over the past year, including a record number of individual PBs and club records achieved by swimmers at galas across the squads and throughout the competition programme: 
2015 was a good year, with Leamington teams coming third in the Junior League, winning the Mercian League and finishing 14th in the Arena League – a great result for a club the size of Leamington. The prospects for 2016 were also good with a clean sweep of first places in the early rounds of the Junior and Mercian Leagues.  
2015 saw three swimmers making the British Championships; two swam at English Nationals (one achieving a gold medal), one at Welsh and one at Scottish Nationals.  Two Team Mercia relay teams also competed at English Nationals.  In April 2016, a Leamington swimmer made the GB Championships, securing a place in the final of the 200 back.  The Club will be represented by four swimmers at this summer’s English National Championships and by one swimmer in both the Scottish and Welsh Championships.  One swimmer has qualified for the British Summer Championships, along with a 4x200 girls’ free team.
The Club was well represented by swimmers at Midlands Short-Course Championships in 2015 and the West Midlands Youth and Age Groups in 2016.  At Age Groups, swimmers achieved a record 98 qualifying times, 69 PBs and 15 new club records.

Leamington swimmers have also competed successfully at the Warwickshires’, the Coventry & District competitions and a full programme of open galas, including one at Boldmere where Leamington were awarded Top Visiting Club and another at Bristol where an amazing 92 PBs were recorded.
Swim camps have taken place in Cardiff and Croatia and Graham Nash placed on record his gratitude to Ian Dennis of Zip Travel for his continued support in arranging these.

New in 2016, screening of swimmers is being provided by a club physiotherapist.

Graham Nash expressed his gratitude to the coaches, teachers, officials and volunteers whose help ensured the success of the Club, and to the Committee for their continued support. 
Mr Dorset in turn congratulated Graham Nash on an excellent twelve months.  The report was filed.

7.
Report of Chairman

Rachel Saysell thanked all those attending the AGM for their support.  She thanked Ken, himself a former Chairman of the Club for 17 years, for chairing the meeting, the teaching and coaching team, all volunteers and the Committee. Particular gratitude was expressed to Sarah Parker, who had stepped down as Secretary, for all her hard work.  A new Welfare Officer, Kevin Gillard, had been appointed and would work alongside Jill Wharfe to take over the role.
Rachel reported that the Club was in good shape with the learn-to-swim programme full and squads doing exceptionally well.  In spite of this success, the Club still found it difficult to recruit volunteers, and more people were needed to come forward to help with teaching, officiating and in other roles.

The coming twelve months would bring the temporary closure of St Nicholas Park and Newbold Comyn pools for refurbishment, and the Club was working hard to minimise the impact on pool time.

Ken Dorset thanked the Chairman and noted that the need to recruit volunteers was a constant theme.
The report was filed.

8.
Election of Life Members
On behalf of the Committee, Tony Waterhouse was proposed as a Life Member of the Club in recognition of his long association with LSASC and his commitment to coaching.  Proposed by Andy Lee-Brown and seconded by Graham Nash, it was unanimously agreed that he should be elected to life membership.
9.
Election of Committee
Proposed by Graham Nash and seconded by Tessa Quelch, the following were elected en bloc as members of the Committee for 2016-17:

Chairman: Rachel Saysell
Secretary: Nathalie Herbert 

Treasurer: Dana Payne
Committee member: Matt Astill
Committee member: Nikki Bradbrook
Committee member: David Jolly
Committee member: Andy Lee-Brown
Committee member: Suzanne Linton
It was reported that Julian Bowden-Williams and Eileen McAuliffe would be co-opted members of the Committee for the forthcoming year.
10.
Election of Trustees
For the benefit of those present, Ken Dorset explained the history of the Trustees and their role in ensuring that the funds held in Trust were used for the benefit of the Club.  Various capital projects had in the past been funded by the Trustees, including purchase of the timing equipment.  On a proposal from Nikki Bradbrook and seconded by Robin Warren, the Trustees – Ken Dorset, Rachel Saysell, Chris Tarrant and Paul Welsh – were reappointed for a further year.
11.
Election of Auditor
The Treasurer reported that there would be no change in the Club’s Auditor and that David Brett will continue for a further year in this capacity.
12.
Closing statement

Ken Dorset closed the meeting by concluding that the Club was in excellent hands, being successfully managed by both coaches and Committee, and that it was a privilege to hear how LSASC continued to go from strength to strength.  He wished the Club every success for the coming year.
